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Welcome  
Welcome to the March edition of the Sandgate Canoe Club newsletter. 

This month the newsletter has a safety theme with a plea from the management committee 
for everyone to have their next of kin and contact details updated on the 
website. 

In last month's newsletter there was news that SCC receive a grant for first aid 
and CPR training; Mark Otter our First Aid Trainer has started a series of Safety 
articles for the newsletter, the first one on "Sun Heat and Stress" seems 
appropriate for the current weather conditions. 

Many of you will be aware that the Australian Canoeing website was updated at the end of 
last year, this has caused some disruption to the membership registry and the web page. 
Both are getting back on track, however we need your assistance to ensure all members 
detail are up to date. Michelle Fraser has kindly "volunteered" to help with the web-page, 
thanks Michelle. 

For those of you who have not met Michelle, she has written a personal view of her 
introduction to the club, racing and the  King Billy. 

I would personally like to thank the Club, the officials and all the competitors for making the 
King Billy time trial so enjoyable; as Michelle points out even a :Sea Kayaker can win! I hope 
to see you all again next Summer. 

Leanne's report on our Karragarra paddle sums up the day very well; not often the wind and 
tide line up so well for us. 

If you get a chance have a look at the video Ian McDade edited  of Graham Moorhead's 
photos, some good action shots. 

There was some discussion on a trip from Weinam creek, weather we would be able to 
navigate the Lucas Passage  (between Maclay and Lamb Islands) with the outgoing tide; Phil 
Woodhouse shows us how we can work this out using the charts and other navigation aids. 

A great article on marker buoys submitted by Ian McDade, although we always try to not 
paddle in the channel if possible, it is important to understand which way the boats and 
ferries are heading so we do not get in their way! 

Our next "SARP" (Skills and rescue practice) is this Saturday 7th March , an interesting 
program with some new techniques for all to learn, hope to see many kayakers there. If you 
haven't already, contact Gary Utz. 

The paddling committee has been working hard getting the paddle calendar up to date. 
Note the night time paddles as a new feature. 

 

Kaye Watson 

Newsletter Editor    
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From the President's Deckchair   Bruce Pilcher 

Our Flat - water paddlers are active, dawn training twice weekly, racing on Saturdays, and 
the Hawkesbury River Classic later in the year! 

Sea kayaking trips with between 15-нл ǇŀŘŘƭŜǊǎ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ Ǿƛǎƛǘ Ƴŀƴȅ ΨǇƻǊǘǎΩ 
around the Moreton Bay area, on Saturdays while Tuesday mornings continue to attract 
those who are fortunate enough to be mid-week paddlers. 

The Club recognises that some people initially wish to limit their paddling  to Nundah Creek, 
and is to address adequate Safety issues for those participants. 

¢ƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ {ǳƳƳŜǊ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΩǎ wŜǎŎǳŜ {ƪƛƭƭǎ Řŀȅǎ is this coming Saturday 7th March! 

We are all very active and there are a couple of dates coming up which should be written 
into your diaries. 

28th March ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ wƛŎƘŀǊŘΩǎ CŜǊƴǾŀƭŜ ǇŀŘŘƭŜΣ Rosco Canoes are having a 
Kayak trial day at Yundah Street. 

Besides our Basic Skills graduates from the 3 Courses this year there will also be other 
people - ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ wƻǎŎƻ /ŀƴƻŜΩǎ ŎǳǎǘƻƳŜǊǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƪŀȅŀƪ όŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ŀ ŎƭǳōΚύ. If you are 
able to assist newbies in getting familiar with kayaks during the ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΣ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ п-6 
volunteers to help me on the day!...let me know. 

17th May - ǘƘŜ .LD hb9 ΧΦΦ ²ŜǘƭŀƴŘ ²ŀƴŘŜǊ нлмр 

Last year a record number, nearly 180 paddlers from all over Queensland and Northern 
NSW hit Cabbage Tree Creek! 

Good weather, a great day, superbly organised, food, raffles, sponsored prizes, and will be 
Ǌǳƴ ŀƎŀƛƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ά{ǳŜ ŀƴŘ [ŀǿǊƛŜέ ǘŜŀƳΦ 

And again volunteers will ensure success on the day. So we will need BBQ staff, computer 
literate (Excel) people for data entry),a couple of First Aiders, on-water safety people (sea 
kayaks), and several all-rounders to fill gaps, and relieve others. 

aƻǊŜ ƭŀǘŜǊΧΧōǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ƳŀƧƻǊ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳō. 

Please seriously consider your need to participate in the up-coming First Aid and CPR 
ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΧǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴŎƻǊǇƻǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ǊŜǎŎǳŜ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜǎ ƛƴ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŎƻǳǊǎŜǎΦ 

Happy and Safe Paddling! 

Bruce Pilcher         
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Racing News  Paul Lange 
 

 
 
10 competitors attended the first race of the season at varsity lakes. This was a very good 
turnout, the likes of which SCC hasn't seen since Ray and Robyn Darl moved to the Sunshine 
Coast. 
 
There is a regular training group meeting at 5.30am on Tuesday's and Thursday's. We are 
attracting between 8 and 10 people at each session. The training program is aimed at 
getting people ready to paddle the Hawkesbury Canoe Classic. 
 
King Billy has come to an end with Thursday 26 February being the last race. Congratulations 
go to Kaye Watson for a well deserved win. The winner of fastest time is still being worked 
out, however Gavin Cook is looking like being the winner of fastest time and this will be 
confirmed this week. 
 

 



5  

 

Long Live King Billy!   Michelle Fraser 
Officially, I joined SCC in July last year with 
my sights set on sea kayaking. I already had 
an estuary kayak, a flat paddle and a home 
just up the road from the creek: I was ready 
for adventure on the high seas. 

So how did I come to find myself creek-side 
one Thursday afternoon, in the line-up for 
the King Billy Cup alongside a bunch of flat-
water enthusiasts? 

As a former swimmer and cyclist turned 
mother, the idea of racing in anything, ever 
ŀƎŀƛƴ όƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƻ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ 

activities) had never crossed my mind.  

But as fate would have it, the reality of family life had temporarily put paid to my sea-
ƪŀȅŀƪƛƴƎ ŀƳōƛǘƛƻƴǎΦ L ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǎǳŦŦƛŎƛŜƴǘ άǇŀŘŘƭŜ ƭŜŀǾŜέ ǘƻ ƛƴŘǳƭƎŜ ƛƴ ƭƻƴƎ ƻǳǘƛƴƎǎ 
ς not without alienating my husband anyway. 

Luckily for my marriage and my immediate paddling future, Melissa, Nev, Laurie, Curly and 
ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ƳŜ ƛƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΧ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŜŜƪΦ  

!ƴŘ ǎƻ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊƳŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ōƻǊǊƻǿŜŘ ǇŀŘŘƭŜΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ǘǊǳǎǘȅ tƘƻŜƴƛȄ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǾŜǊȅ 
good tips on the forward stroke, I started my Saturday morning outings with the flat-water 
group. This quickly developed into the aforementioned alternate Thursday race days in the 
famous King Billy Cup. 

L ǿƻƴΩǘ ƭƛŜΣ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ L ǿŀǎ ǘŜǊǊƛŦƛŜŘΦ Lƴ ŦŀŎǘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ƴŜǊǾƻǳǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ 
long time. Fortunately my concerns about beiƴƎ ŜȄǇƻǎŜŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ǎƻŦǘŜǎǘ ǇŀŘŘƭŜǊ 
were unwarranted.  

The King Billy Series is synonymous with good natured competition and the fun of having a 
go. Anyone can join in and really enjoy themselves. I can see why so many paddlers ς some 
of whom travel from other clubs to participate ς regard it with such affection. 

LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŦƻǊ Ŧƭŀǘ-ǿŀǘŜǊ YмΩǎ ŀƴŘ ¢YΩǎΣ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ŘǊŀǿǎ 
ŀƭƭ ǘȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ŎǊŀŦǘ ŦǊƻƳ {¦tΩǎ ǘƻ ǎǳǊŦ ǎƪƛǎΣ ŘƻǳōƭŜ ƪŀȅŀƪǎ ǘƻ ǎŜŀ ƪŀȅŀƪǎ ςa double outrigger 
even raced with us a few times. 

The handicap structure of the races creates an even field among paddlers of all craft and 
abilities, and I found it easy to get into the spirit of the race, where essentially, we are all 
trying to better our own previous performances.  

However at the heart of King Billy is the supportiveness of the competitors and officials. I 
was struck by the excitement people shared at a personal best performance, and how my 
new friends would shout their encouragement as we passed during the race.  

For a novice like me there was a lot to be gained in this very encouraging environment. How 
to turn, how to pace myself, how to navigate the best course for tides and conditions and 
boat skills during the hectic finishes.  


